N

) Chris Osterbrink
= Zimmer Power Company LLC
Luminant ki
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October 13, 2022

Mr. Glen Vonderembse

Ohio Environmental Protection Agency
Southwest District Office

Division of Surface Water

401 East Fifth Street

Dayton, OH 45402

Re: Zimmer Power Plant — Annual Progress Report
Federal ELG Notice of Planned Participation to Achieve Permanent Cessation

Dear Mr. Vonderembse:

Pursuant to 40 C.F.R. § 423.19(f)(3), Zimmer Power Company LLC (Zimmer) hereby submits this Annual
Progress Report for the Notice of Planned Participation (NOPP) which was submitted to Ohio
Environmental Protection Agency (OEPA) on October 13, 2021, pursuant to 40 C.F.R. § 423.19(f)(1). The
NOPP demonstrated that Zimmer qualified as electric generating units that will achieve permanent
cessation of coal combustion no later than December 31, 2028. The Zimmer Plant retired on May 31,
2022, as announces on July 19, 2021,

As required by 40 C.F.R. § 423.19(f)(4), since the submission of the NOPP on October 13, 2021, Zimmer
has no missed or delayed milestones and permanently ceased coal combustion on May 31, 2022. Thus,
this will be the final progress report.

If you have any questions regarding this submittal, please contact Desiree Loveless at 513.309.6923 or
Desiree.Loveless@vistracorp.com.
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